
Backgrounder 

The Government of Canada delivered the first of two annual $8.25-million federal Gas 
Tax Fund (GTF) installments to Nunavut. The funding will flow through the territorial 
government to support local community infrastructure projects. In total, the GTF will 
provide over $16.5 million this year for local infrastructure projects.   

<2018-19 GTF allocations per community1 

Ultimate Recipient Allocation 2018-19 

Government of Nunavut $13,175,000 

Government of Nunavut (Capacity Building projects) $315,000 

City of Iqaluit* $2,362,500 

*The City of Iqaluit receives approximately 15 per cent of the total funds allocated to 
Nunavut annually under an ultimate recipient agreement with Nunavut. 

1 Les montants excluent les coûts administratifs. 
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